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1. The Committee considered the tenth to thirteenth periodic reports of Israel, submitted 
as one document (CERD/C/471/Add.2), at its 1794th and 1795th meetings 
(CERD/C/SR.1794 and 1795), held on 22 and 23 February 2007. At its 1810th and 
1813th meetings (CERD/C/SR.1810 and 1813), held on 6 and 8 March 2007, it adopted 
the following concluding observations. 
 
[…] 

D. Concerns and recommendations 
[…] 
 
25. The Committee expresses concern about the relocation of inhabitants of unrecognized 
Bedouin villages in the Negev/Naqab to planned towns. While taking note of the State 
party’s assurances that such planning has been undertaken in consultation with Bedouin 
representatives, the Committee notes with concern that the State party does not seem to 
have enquired into possible alternatives to such relocation, and that the lack of basic 
services provided to the Bedouins may in practice force them to relocate to the planned 
towns. (articles 2 and 5 (d) and (e)) 
 

The Committee recommends that the State party enquire into possible 
alternatives to the relocation of inhabitants of unrecognized Bedouin villages in 
the Negev/Naqab to planned towns, in particular through the recognition of 
these villages and the recognition of the rights of the Bedouins to own, develop, 
control and use their communal lands, territories and resources traditionally 
owned or otherwise inhabited or used by them. It recommends that the State 
party enhance its efforts to consult with the inhabitants of the villages and notes 
that it should in any case obtain the free and informed consent of affected 
communities prior to such relocation. 

 
[…] 


